
Happy March Burlington Shag Club!
Carolina Shag dance and Beach Music lives strong here at Burlington Shag 
Club! We have had some great attendance at our Friday Shag Nights!  Come 
out and join in the fun. Our DJ lineup for March includes DJ Rick ”Biggun” 
Turner, DJ Rockin Ron Russ, DJ Steve Carter, DJ Chigger Woods and DJ 
‘Fessa John Hook. On Friday March 17th, Rack n Rolls will treat us to a St

Patrick’s Day Party. Anyone have green shagging shoes?
February was filled with dance lessons. Burlington Shag Club dance lessons are an 
important part of our club fulfilling its objective in “the preservation of the Shag dance and 
the music through sharing the enjoyment with others”.  And we really enjoyed ourselves 
with the new shaggers in the dance classes. Jack and I taught beginner lessons on 
Wednesday nights. We want to extend a huge thank you to the club members that came out 
to help with the lessons, be a shag partner and cheer on the new shaggers. The lessons 
included the basic, male and female turn, starter step, the trail, some basic variations, the 
belly roll and a BSC membership. The lessons also included instructional videos and 
information on anything a new shagger would need to know from type dance shoes, where 
to find beach music, other club dances and SOS events. The class was filled with a fun 
group of students eager to learn the Carolina shag dance. They did a phenomenal job 
practicing and learning the steps. We are so proud of our students! The beginner lessons 
brought in 34 new members and 3 junior shaggers.   Be sure to welcome and encourage 
these new shaggers when you see them on Friday Shag Nights.  

We also had a great time at the Friday night dance lessons.  I taught the line dances Cowboi
Boogie and Mr Sexy Man.  Bud Catoe with Deb Baker and Edna from Bass Lake Shag 
Club had two Friday nights for Pivot lessons.  Thank you to everyone that came out to take 
the lessons and thank you instructors! The instructors are volunteering their time with all 
proceeds go to BSC general fund. And a huge thank you to Rack N Rolls for allowing 
BSC to use the event room for these lessons. BSC will continue to offer beginner classes, 
intermediate classes and line dances throughout the year. Dates will be announced soon.  
Next up, Cindy Foust will teach “Shivers” line dance March 10th.

February was also a busy time for our Parade Float committee.  The committee is busy on 
Saturday mornings building the float and assembling the parade toss items. We welcome all 
members to participate in this fun club event.  Contact Kim Sellars your SOS parade float 
chair for information on how you can be a sponsor or participate.  Our club float will be in 
the SOS Spring Safari Parade in North Myrtle Beach on April 22nd 1pm. Come cheer for 
us!  Also see Kim or Mary Gregory to purchase your SOS cards. You will need a 2023 SOS 
card for entry into participating clubs at the SOS Spring Safari at North Myrtle Beach. 

We have a full slate of upcoming activities. We hope everyone will join in the fun and get 
involved. Let’s support our sister club, Steppin Out Shag Club in Reidsville by having a 
great turnout at the Mardi Gras Party on March 25th! Always a great party with great food, 
music and fun!

A quick reminder of upcoming dates:
• March 10th 6pm Line Dance “Shivers” with Cindy Foust
• March 17th Business meeting and St Patrick’s Day Party sponsored by R&R
• March 23rd CPR/AED training with Bud Catoe
• March 25th Mardi Gras Party  with Steppin Out Shag Club
• April 2nd Parade Cookout 2pm
• April 13th - 23rd Spring Safari SOS

Together let’s make it a great year of dancing, fun and fellowship! 

Darlene Oakley, President 
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Attention:
BSC’s March business 
meeting is scheduled 

for Friday, March 17th, 
at 7pm.

Hope you’ll join us! 
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Immediately after our March business meeting, 
Rack N Rolls owners Sharon and Robert are 

treating Burlington Shag Club to a St. Patty’s Day 
celebration. DJ Steve Carter will be with us for a 
full night of dancing and shenanigans – please 
join us and thank you to Robert and Sharon!!  



DJ Schedule
Friday nights, 7:00pm

Parade float cookout is 
scheduled for Sunday, 
April 2nd. ALL members 

are welcome to 
celebrate the fellowship 

and hard work of the 
club! Look for more 

details to come!!



SOS (Society of Stranders)

What is it and what’s it all about?

In the early 1980’s a bunch of lifeguards and beach bums, led by 
Swink Laughter made their annual ritual trip to N. Myrtle Beach to 
dance and show off their creative dance moves to party and have a 
good time with their friends.  Shag music was a form of Rhythm

and Blues and over the years and now it is called Carolina Beach Music.  In the 
formative days of SOS, there was hardly any organization or structure, just people 
coming to the beach for a good time.  After just a few short years, it had grown so
much, that it was becoming too much for a few people to manage.  In 1989, Swink 
offered to sell it to the Association of Carolina Shag Clubs.  ACSC bought SOS at this 
time.  The 3 men and others that was instrumental in buying SOS was Dr. Phil 
Sawyer, Ron Whisenant, and Ken Hudspeth.  

SOS is a “for Profit” of ACSC and ACSC is Non-Profit.  SOS raises money through the 
sale of SOS Cards to fund such things as the Parade, Hall of Fame Foundation, 
support of Fun Monday, support of Jr. Shaggers, Carefree Times, Website, 
Facebook, and most importantly the dance floor space so that we all can enjoy the 
Shag dancing.  By purchasing SOS, it brought structure and organization to SOS.  It 
continued to grow through the years.  It would be impossible for us to have SOS, if 
it wasn’t for your support in buying the SOS Cards which makes you a member of 
the ACSC, which we all should be proud of.  The SOS Cards is the backbone of SOS.  
When you buy this card, it helps us further the music, dance and lifestyle of SOS 
and gives you free admission to all our partner beach clubs for (2) 10-day events 
and (1) 4-day event.

SOS through its partnership with our SOS Clubs, City of N. Myrtle Beach, Jr. 
Shaggers, DJs, Dance Instructors, and ACSC Clubs keeps SOS Strong and keeps the 
party alive.

I know you are proud of all the accomplishments and all the contributions that 
Burlington Shag Club, SOS, and ACSC has accomplished together.  There are also 
many more stories to tell about SOS, but I will leave that for another Burlington 
Shag Club newsletter.

If you have any questions about SOS, just let me know.  Until then we will see you 
at Spring Safari in April.

Ronnie Gregory

Burlington Shag Club Member

SOS Board Member





We are still holding Saturday 
workshops for construction of our 
Spring SOS float – come out and join 
us! See me for more information or to 
purchase a Tshirt. 

Kim Sellars – Parade Float Chair

Steve Williamson 4/1

Josh Allen 4/4

Beth Crutchfield 4/7

Dianne Neese 4/9

Annette Euliss 4/12

Sue Ward 4/16

Jack Oakley 4/19

Wilma Williamson 4/19

Judy Lindley 4/20

Tracy Chaney 4/21

Butch Dowd 4/22

Hugh Walker 4/24

John Collier 4/26

Susan Blaylock 4/27

Pam Hord 4/27

Sissy Tillman 4/27

April DJ Schedule





2023 SOS Cards are available to purchase through the 
Shag Club for $30. Please see Kim Sellars or Mary 

Gregory to get your card. 

Newsletter Deadline for the April Shag Rag 
is March 24th. Please email any items you 

want to be considered for publication to 
maxkim63@aol.com.

http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
http://www.shagdance.com/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/burlingtonshagclub
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Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174

Calendar of  Events

March 2023

BSC Business Meetings and Friday Shag Nights  
Rack & Rolls, 1243 Plaza Dr. Burlington, NC

Burlington Shag Club


	Slide 1
	Slide 2
	Slide 3
	Slide 4
	Slide 5
	Slide 6
	Slide 7
	Slide 8
	Slide 9
	Slide 10

